
BINGHAMTON UNIVERSITY 

MINUTES OF THE January 30, 2017 MEETING OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL 

PLACE:  Couper Administration Building – Room 148  
 
PRESIDING: Susan Strehle, Vice Provost and Dean of the Graduate School 
 
MEMBERS: Elizabeth Anderson (for Adam Laats), Shelley Dionne, Fernando Guzman, Curtis 

Kendrick, Michael Lewis, Patrick Madden, Elizabeth Mellin, Sara Reiter, Vicky Rizzo, 
Pam Sandoval, Libby Tucker, Leigh Ann Wheeler 

 
GSO: Abdulrahman Alwuhayb, Kendall Geed, Plash Sachdeva, 
 
EX OFFICIO 
MEMBERS: Mary Beth Curtin, Sarah Lam  
 
EXCUSED/ABSENT: Subimal Chatterjee, Anne Clark, Heather DeHaan, Jenn Dum, Kevin Hatch, Mohammad 

Khasawneh, Ricardo Laremont, Alistair Lees, Pamela Mischen, Rosmarie Morewedge, 
Tim Perry, Daryl Santos, Gale Spencer  

 
I. CALL TO ORDER: 

Dean Susan Strehle called the meeting to order at 3:03 pm. 

II. MINUTES 

The minutes from the December 12, 2016 were approved as written.   
 

III. COMMITTEES 

Academic Standards Committee This committee has not met.   
 
Advisory Committee for Scholarship and Research A sub-part of this committee met on January 23, 2017 
to discuss the TAE proposals that have been submitted. ACSR will start formal spring meetings February 1.    
 
Student Affairs/Budget Advisory Committee This committee has not met.    
  
Clark Advisory Committee This committee has not met.  
 
Curriculum Committee This committee met on January 23, 2017.  The first item discussed was the 
M.P.A./M.A. or M.S. in Sustainable Communities.  The dual degree program prepares students for 
administrative positions in organizations such as local and state governments, non-profit organizations, and 
private industries with demands in Sustainability.  Students will be enrolled in a dual degree program that will 
double count up to 14 graduate credits for both degree programs. This proposal was unanimously approved. 
 
The second item for discussion was the combined BA History/MPA program.  This allows students to double 
count 5 of the graduate courses in the MPA program toward both the BA in History as well as the MPA 
program, allowing students to complete both programs in 5 years.  This program was unanimously approved.   
 
The final item discussed was the M.S. in Ed Studies, the last of the proposals to move from 4 credits to 3 in 
education.  No questions were raised and the committee unanimously approved. 
 
Associate Dean Lam updated the committee on the combined BA/MA in Comparative Literature.  A question 
had been raised regarding foreign language requirements at the prior graduate council meeting.  The 
department confirmed that the foreign language requirements for the degree do not change.  
 
Strategic Planning Committee This committee has not met.   




